
MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

October 16, 2012

The minutes of the proceedings of a regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Coos Bay,
Coos County, Oregon, held at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 500 Central Avenue,
Coos Bay, Oregon.

Those Attending

Those present were Mayor Crystal Shoji and Councilors Jennifer Groth, Jon Hanson, Stephanie
Kramer, Gene Melton, and Mike Vaughan. Councilor John Muenchrath was absent. City staff
present were City Manager Rodger Craddock, City Attorney Karen Costello, Finance Director
Susanne Baker, Economic Revitalization Administrator Joyce Jansen, Public Works and
Development Director Jim Hossley, Library Director Sami Pierson, Fire Chief Stan Gibson and
Police Chief Gary McCullough.

Flag Salute

Mayor Shoji opened the meeting and asked Collin Maya to lead the Council and assembly in the
salute to the flag.

Public Comments

No comments were given.

Consent Calendar

Mayor Shoji reviewed the consent calendar which consisted of 3a: approval of the minutes of
October 2, 2012; 3b: acceptance of September 2012 accounts payable and payroll check
registers; 3c: acceptance of the September 2012 combined cash report; 3d: acceptance of a
DUII Traffic Safety Enforcement Grant; and 3e: acceptance of a Safety Belt Enforcement Grant.
Councilor Melton moved to approve the consent calendar which consisted of approving the
minutes of October 2, 2012, accepting the September 2012 accounts payable and payroll check
registers, accepting the September 2012 combined cash report, accepting a DUII Traffic
Enforcement Grant, and accepting a Safety Belt Enforcement Grant. Councilor Kramer
seconded the motion which carried with Mayor Shoji and Councilors Groth, Hanson, Kramer,
Melton, and Vaughan voting aye. Councilor Muenchrath was absent.

Review of the Empire Business District Design Standards

Public Works and Development Director Jim Hossley stated at the February 21, 2012 Council
meeting staff was directed to proceed with revising the design standards for the Empire
business district area. In March 2012 the City contracted with John Morgan of the Morgan CPS
Group, Inc. to develop clear and objective standards and a two-prong approach for review of
applications. On September 3, 2012 the City received draft design standards from Mr. Morgan
which focused on creating administrative review standards for the first prong portion of the
application review. Mr. Morgan proposed the first prong would be evaluated by staff prior to
approving a building permit; it would be "yes" and "no" questions for elements such as: window
styles, size and placement, door locations, color pallet, siding, or roofing materials. Mr. Hossley
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